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University Policy Committee Meeting  

November 13, 2018 @ 2:00 p.m. 

Browning Conference Room 
 

 

 
 

 Minutes 
 

Attendees: Mitch Robinson, Rex Gandy, Ronald Bailey, Greg Singleton, Mickey Wadia, Louise 
Mitchell, Courtney Covington, Dannelle Whiteside, Sheraine Gilliam-Holmes, Chad Brooks, and 
Hannah Allen (minutes) 

 

Absent: Greg Singleton, Dannelle Whiteside, Courtney Covington 
 

1. Approval of minutes from the October 9, 2018, meeting  
 
Mitchell made a motion to approve the university policy minutes from the June meeting; Bailey 
seconded the motion. The committee approved the minutes. 
 
Old Business – Second Reading: 
 
2. Moving allowance 5:009 
  
Mitchell motioned to approve the policy for second reading and to be moved to the President for her 
approval. Bailey seconded the motion.  
 
Discussion:  
 
Robinson stated that the policy is in compliance with IRS regulations and pointed out the addition of VP 
approval of allowances over $10,000. A discussion followed regarding the minimum distance 
requirement that is established by the IRS, Publication 521. The option for reimbursement is being 
removed so that the allowance can only be received as a lump sum and taxable income. A discussion 
followed regarding the IRS distance test. Wadia suggested adding a link to the IRS webpage. Robinson 
suggested to remove the examples for the minimum distance in addition to adding a link to the IRS 
webpage and rewording the eligibility of the moving allowance to simply say the move must meet the 
minimum IRS distance test. Gandy moved to amend the original motion to include removing the 
distance test examples and rewording the eligibility requirement. Bailey seconded the motion. The 
amendment carried.  
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Committee Vote:  
 
The committee approved the policy for second reading and to be sent to the President for approval.    
 
New Business – First Reading 
 
3. Publications and Promotional Materials 7:001 
 
Wadia motioned to approve the policy for first reading and to be moved to second reading. Mitchell 
seconded the motion.  
 
Discussion: 
 
The policy has been updated to include a section covering third party vendors at Austin Peay. Brooks 
noted that the policy needed to be sent to SACSCOC once approved by the president. Wadia pointed 
out unnecessary underlining on the third page of the policy. Mitchell moved to amend the original 
motion to include the discussed change. Gandy seconded the motion. The amendment carried. 
 
Committee Vote: 
 
The committee approved the policy for first reading and to be moved to second reading.     
 
4. Austin Peay State University World Wide Web Policy 7:003 
 
Mitchell motioned to approve the policy for first reading and to be moved to second reading. Gandy 
seconded the motion.  
 
Discussion: 
 
The policy has been revised to include a section for internal and external vendor-owned webpages on 
Austin Peay’s website. It will be sent to SACSCOC when approved by the president. Wadia pointed out a 
spelling error on page four where the word “date” should in fact be “data.” Mitchell raised a question 
about adding a requirement for webpages to be ADA compliant. The committee agreed to look into the 
ADA compliance question. A short discussion followed regarding updating the links in the policy to 
resolve issues with broken links. Gandy moved to amend the original motion to include the discussed 
change. Mitchell seconded the motion. The amendment carried. 
 
Committee Vote: 
 
The committee approved the policy for first reading and to be moved to second reading.     
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:27 P.M. 


